HILDA DYSART

P.O. Box 54

South Indian Lake, MB.

R0B 1N0

Home: 204-374-2349

Work: 204-374-2056

February 16, 2005

Honourable Oscar Lathlin

Minister Manitoba Aboriginal Northern Affairs

Winnipeg, MB.

Dear Minister Lathlin,

I wish to bring to your attention and ask your assistance in helping myself in addressing my concerns in the current process regarding the recognition and creation of a Reserve at South Indian Lake.

Currently the community of South Indian Lake is in the process of being recognized as a Band under the name of the O-Pipon-Na-Piwin Cree Nation.  This process has been in the works for a number of years, but more actively in the past 4-5 years.  On January 5th, 2005 I was informed that formal recognition would take place on April 1, 2005.  It is my understanding that the governments of Canada and Manitoba have chosen to speed up this process.

My concerns are related to the lack of representation and consultation in respect to protecting our rights as Manitoban’s and as a Métis person in regard to this process.  I am a homeowner; land owner, a Manitoban and a Métis person resident in the community of South Indian Lake all of my life.  The process to date has been focused on gaining Recognition for those wishing to become Band members of the new band, there has been little or no discussion directly with parties that wish to remain Off Reserve.

One other concern I would like to bring to your attention is the lack of notice or assistance in addressing the concerns of the people who at this time have decided not to be on Reserve.

I was informed to attend one meeting in Thompson on January 12, 2005 to attempt to discuss our concerns with Karen Barker, Randy Sigurdson, Brian Lundmark and representatives from the Incorporated Community of South Indian Lake there was no assistance provided to others and myself who attended.  This was the one and only meeting that has taken place with “third party” interests in this Reserve process.

Today, February 16, 2005 at 2:30PM I was informed by the CAO of the Incorporated Community of South Indian Lake that another meeting was taking place, again in Thompson on February 18, 2005 at 11:00AM with representatives from MANA.

My attempts to get assistance and information from Karen Barker have ended up a game of “telephone tag”.  There has been no official notice or enough lead-time given to people such as myself who cannot afford to miss work to attend these meetings.  I question why these meetings are taking place in Thompson when the people directly affected are residing and working in South Indian Lake and there are no resources provided to individuals like myself to attend these meetings.  The representatives from my community are given resources to attend these meetings; I have been invited to attend at my own expense.

Previously I have participated in a few meetings where the main focus was on gaining Reserve recognition, the specific concerns I brought forward were not addressed or I was told they would be looked after at a later time. Now that the Reserve is so close, my concern is that my rights may not be addressed as a home and landowner.  I have been told that Mayor and Council would represent our concerns but to date they have not met with others or myself with similar concerns and there have been comments that they would no longer exist as of April 1, 2005 and the current Mayor has been appointed Councillor of the new Band.

I have always been given the assurance that there would be more discussion and participation addressing my concerns, I have not been asked to participate in any further discussions or meetings in regard to a Servicing Agreement as a “third party” interests.  My understanding is that this Agreement is a requirement for the Reserve; my fear is that it will be fast tracked without proper consultation or discussion with the members of the community that it will affect directly.  Attempts to bring my concerns up at Public meetings have been met with ridicule; amusement, criticism and my questions have not been answered professionally or at all by elected officials.

At one time there was a discussion that each person who owned a home would be provided with independent legal advice as of today I have not been told when this would take place.

My attempts to get assistance from Manitoba Aboriginal Northern Affairs in Thompson have been very frustrating in that they have no definite answers to my questions and it seems that my concerns are not being addressed in the enthusiasm to create a new Band.  It is my understanding that your Government decided to “fast track” this process in December of 2004.  It is now February 2005 and little or no attempt has been made to protect my rights.

As a Manitoban I would like to have proper consultation and participation in the discussions regarding third party interests in the Reserve process and have my rights protected.

I would like your immediate attention to these serious matters as they are of great concern to others and myself.  You can contact me at 374-2056 between 9:00 AM and 4:30 PM or at 374-2349 after 4:30 PM.

Sincerely,

Hilda Dysart

Manitoban

c.c.
Marilyn Duvall


Incorporated Community of South Indian Lake


Minister of Indian Affairs Andy Scott

